


  
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 בס"ד

 
March 21, 2021                                                                                                     8  Nisan 5781 

 
     
After a challenging year, we have reason for optimism on the eve of Passover and the first seder. 
Public Health and the CIUSSS West-Central Montreal have announced a pilot project where the 
parents of children in schools and day cares in northern Cote St-Luc and the Plamondon area can be 
vaccinated between March 22 and April 4. The schools involved are: 

 Beth Rivkah Academy 

 Bialik High School 

 École communautaire Belz, Campus Hillsdale, English section  

 Ecole Maimonides, Parkhaven Campus 

 Hebrew Academy 

 JPPS 

 Solomon Schechter Academy 

 Talmud Torah | Herzliah   

 Yaldei 

 Yeshiva Gedola-Merkaz Hatorah de Montréal 

 Yeshiva Yavne 

The rationale for this initiative is that a new strain of the coronavirus, the British variant, has been 
circulating in Montreal over the past weeks. This variant is much more contagious and is associated 
with a higher risk of hospitalization and death in vulnerable people. Vaccines can help limit the 
infection and reduce the risks of spreading the virus that causes COVID-19. Currently, the British 
variant of the virus is spreading quickly in the Côte Saint-Luc and Plamondon neighbourhoods, which 
represent 25% of all the new cases in the city.  
 
We encourage eligible parents to take advantage of this unique opportunity to be vaccinated. 
Another piece of good news is that a new vaccination centre just opened at the Université de Montréal, 
MIL campus. The facility is located at 1375 Thérèse-Lavoie-Roux Avenue and is accessible from the 
Acadie métro station via a pedestrian bridge. There are already accessible sites at Décarie Square 
(Métro Namur) and Bill Durnan Arena (Métro Plamondon).  
 
In addition, if you were born in 1961 or earlier please sign up to be vaccinated at 
www.quebec.ca/covidvaccine or at 514-644-4545 between 8:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m., Monday through 
Friday, and 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday. 
 
Finally, the Quebec government has announced that as of March 26 up to 25 people will be able to 
participate in services as long as social distancing is respected. 
 
 
 


